The Scrapbag Rag

The Blue Valley Quilt Guild, April 2008

blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com
Welcome, Quilt-Lovers


Our April meeting takes place on Monday evening, April 21, at the Seward Civic Center. All quilt-lovers are welcome.


Our guest speaker will be Sandy Kosch from Shelby, speaking on the benefits of taking workshops! Hmm. Anyone else have workshop adventures (or horror stories) to tell? This will be a fun evening.


Did you grab an orphan block Brown Bag last time? We’ll exchange again on Monday. If you need to review the first instructions, they are included in this newsletter.


We’ll have our regular Show’n’Tell. What great spring projects are you working on? Don’t forget that it’s garage sale season around the state & maybe you’ll have some interesting “quilted” discoveries to share with us.


April refreshments will be provided by Jean Jones & Jeanie Hecker.

July Challenge


Do you have ideas forming in your brain about how to do this year’s challenge “Welcome to My Garden”? We look forward to seeing what the “quilting-challenged” come up with! There are still some challenge packets available ($1).
Fourth of July


We plan to have our annual quilt show during the Fourth as usual. We’ll be on the air-conditioned second floor of the Cattle Bank building. This year’s theme will be…(drum roll) “Frolick in the Woods”. Do you have any quilts that feature trees, woodland animals, or blocks with “woodsy” names (ie. Bear Paw)? We’d love to show your quilt. Please have your project completed and labeled by the June meeting, or bring your quilt to Fabric Fair sometime before July 3. Give a board member a call with questions.
Money-Making


At this point, our guild plans to continue with a booth at the Seward craft fair next November, with proceeds going into the guild treasury. Plan now to make several nice projects for on-lookers to buy. This will be our major fund-raiser for the oncoming year.

Can you volunteer to be our craft table coordinator? Talk to President Linda.

Orphan Block Round Robin – Round One (from the March meeting)

To your “chosen” round robin, there should be added one border that includes some green and at least one triangle. Instead of a border, your block may be set “on point” with setting triangles. (**If you ended up with something different, that is okay too, and the block may still be passed on. Also, adding narrow coping strips at any time to make your border pieces match up is alright.) Trade this Round Robin for another at the April meeting!
Blue Valley Quilters Guild Meeting

Monday, March 17, 2008

Seward Civic Center, 6th & Bradford, Seward, NE


President Linda Riesberg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.


Linda welcomed the group and the following guests were introduced: Vicky Hanseling, Jo Schulz and Judy Meyer. Donna Hendrickson, also a guest, came into the meeting later.


Ellen Singleton, Katy Coleman, Gen Kusek and Suzanne Reinke, who were wearing their name tags, were chosen to receive door prizes (checkbook cover, half-square pattern donated by Sharon Wagner, a “Quilter’s Desserts” pattern and a “Squaring Around” pattern). Member birthdays for March were recognized.


The first part of the program – “Getting to Know You” – consisted of members introducing themselves to others at their table. Many members brought something with them that they had made or enjoyed doing and talked about it. The second part of the program – “Small Group Report” – had a member or group of members of one of our guiild’s small groups talk about their group and things their group has done. Groups represented were: Unfinished Business, Back Alley Bunch Evening Society (B.A.B.E.S.), The Street Pins, Wandering Threads and Soup & Sews.

Shopping was available with the many items Sharon Wagner of Osmond brought with her from her closed quilt shop. Items were available for sale before the meeting and during the break.


Minutes from the February 18, 2008 meeting and the Treasurer’s Report for February 2008 were approved as printed.


Linda reminded members who wanted to participate in the orphan block challenge to put their blocks in one of the blue bags at the back of the room and take one with them when they left the meeting. She put in the rules for the first round into the bags.


The $45 for the April 26 bus trip is due to the treasurer by April 5. There is currently a waiting list for the trip.


There are still challenge fabric packs available for $1 each with the challenge rules for the “Welcome to My Garden” challenge due in July.


The International Quilt Study Center and Museum has invited our guild to take a tour sometime before December. This is a thank you to the guild for past donations to the IQSC. Linda suggested that we look at a Saturday date so that a number of members would be able to go.


Linda would like a committee of members to bring to the group a suggestion for a fundraising event for this year. Please let her know if you would like to help on this committee.


Linda mentioned that we are now keeping minutes at the Board of Directors meetings. This should help incoming officers know more about what has gone on in the past.


Marian said she was given materials needed for the 4th grade quilt program “Discover Nebraska” at Threads Across Nebraska. She gave them to the president. She encouraged us to find one or two people to develop this program in our area schools. Sheila mentioned that the Lincoln Guild has training for this.


The following members showed or mentioned UFOs that they hope to bring in a more finished state to the November meeting: Barbara Pike – 4” squares from son’s wedding will be made into a quilt top; Sheila Beins – will have her Jo Morton “Calico Surprises” quilt top quilted and bound; Lori Duffek – will have her quilt top from a kit quilted and bound; Becky Wallroff – hand-dyed fabric spring colors quilt top will be quilted and bound; Carla Fiedler – will have her red embroidered little girl’s quilt and her baby heirloom quilt both quilted and bound (2 projects); Doris Kohout – will have her quilt top quilted and bound; Linda Riesberg – will have her quilt top quilted and bound; Marian Fosler – will have her pineapple blocks put into quilt top form.


The meeting ended with Show and Tell.


The next meeting will be April 21, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.















Barbara Pike















Secretary

Around the Frame


Unfinished Business – Sunday afternoon, May 11, 1:30 at Barbara Pike’s house

Wandering Threads – Friday afternoon, May 2, 1:30 at Lois Hodde’s house


BABES – No regularMay meeting, instead exchange RRs at the May Guild meeting!


BVQG Bus Trip – Saturday, April 26


Quilt ID Day – Saturday, May 3, Study Center in Lincoln (bring in a quilt to find out more about its block name and time period. $5.


June 20-21, the Shelby quilters have a Quilt Show during the Stromsburg Swedish Festival; Stromsburg Methodist Church. Fri-1-4 p.m., Sat. 7 – 4 p.m.

April Birthdays


Happy Birthday to: 

Ellen Singleton – April 14
Jewell Grasmick – April 12       Gloria Bell – April 1


Blue Valley Quilters Treasurer Report
March 2008

Beginning Checkbook Balance, Feb. 29, 2008





$2369.50

Income


Checkbook correction Ck#992**





0.05


Challenge fabric packages






3.00


Donation/from unwanteds






1.00


27 Bus Trip deposits @ $45 each




    1215.00

Expenses


Marilyn Varner – Newsletter copies & postage

        33.05

Ending checkbook Balance, March 31, 2008





$3555.50

Certificate of Deposit Balance***








  2000.00

TOTAL ASSETS, March 31, 2008







$5,555.50

***Certificate of Deposit Cattle Bank 9 month, 4.91% rate, 5.00% APY



12/29/07, $2000.00, Due 09/29/08



Special “Let It Snow” “NP”

**Check #992 to Nebraska Department of Revenue for 2007 Sales Tax in the amount of $28.39 was encoded by band as $28.34. Per call to Cattle Bank, due to the small amount, correction must be initiated by receiver’s bank (State of Nebraska). Per call to Kara @ State of Nebraska, Department of Revenue, due to small amount, no action or correction will be made at this time. Extra .05 will be billed on Form 10, and payable with 2008 sales tax due.















Lori Duffek














BVQ Treasurer
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441 N. Third St.
Seward, NE 68434
To the April meeting bring: 
Nametag

Orphan Block Round Robin exchange

Show’n’Tell

Library books
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